
 
 

 

2569 W Victoria Drive  

Alpine, CA 91901 

 
Office: 619.445.2145 

 
 

Website 
www.queenofangels.org 

 

Holy Sacrifice of The Mass 

Saturday: 5:30 pm 

Sunday: 8:00 am  

& 10:30 am 

 

Daily Mass  
Tuesday-Friday: 8:00 am  

 

Rosary 

Monday-Friday: 7:30 am  

First Friday Devotions to the  
Sacred Heart of Jesus 

Exposition/Confession: 10:00 am, 
Mass 11:30 am 

 

First Saturday Devotions to the  
Immaculate Heart of Mary 

Rosary: 8:30 am, Mass: 9:00 am 
  

Mother of Perpetual  

Help Devotion  

Wednesday: after  8:00 am Mass 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 

Friday: after 8:00 am Mass  

until 9:30 am 
  

Confession 

Tuesday-Friday: 7:15 am, 

Saturday: 4:00 pm, 

or by appointment 
 

Sacraments 
Baptism, Holy Matrimony, & Funerals 

Contact Fr. David 

Mary, Queen of Angels, Pray for Us! 

 

Clergy 

Rev. David Exner: Pastor, frdexner@queenofangels.org 
 

Parish Office Staff 

Enriqueta Luquin: Business Manager, enriqueta@queenofangels.org 

Jacob Brown: Administrative Assistant, jacob@queenofangels.org 

Glenn D’Abreo : Music Coordinator, glenn@queenofangels.org 

Darlene Ames: The Messenger, bulletin@queenofangels.org 
 

Parish Email: parish@queenofangels.org 

The Mission of Queen of Angels Church is to: 

Grow in our relationship with God through Jesus Christ. 

Strengthen our faith by living and teaching the Gospel.  

Serve God’s People in our parish, our community, and our world. 
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 Reporting Sexual Abuse 
Complaints about sexual abuse by a member of the clergy or by a parish or Catholic school employee or 
volunteer can be made by calling Mary Acosta at the Child and Youth Protection Office, Victims Assistance 
Coordinator, at 858.490.8353. 

If you’re worried about an unplanned pregnancy, you may be experiencing a personal crisis full of concerns 
about your future. Pregnancy Care Clinic can assist you. www.unplannedparenthood.org, 619.442.4357  
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DATE 
Saturday,  Sep 17 
Sunday,  Sep 18 
Sunday,  Sep 18 
Monday,  Sep 19 
Tuesday,  Sep 20 
Wednesday, Sep 21 
Thursday,  Sep 22 
Friday,  Sep 23 
Saturday,  Sep 24 
Sunday,  Sep 25 
Sunday,  Sep 25 
 

Continue to Keep in Your Prayers and Hearts those on 
our Healing and Deployed Military Lists. 

 

The Messenger 

Queen of Angels Church 

INTENTION 
†Norma Pinal 
Sheila Wing 
†Bert Cordova 
Rosary 
 
Fr. Timothy Deutsch 
 
†Frank Mirek 
For the People 
†Tyler Gray 
†Al Florance 

STEWARDSHIP OF TIME, TALENT & TREASURE 

TIME 
5:30 pm 
8:00 am 
10:30 am 
7:30 am 
8:00 am 
8:00 am 
8:00 am 
8:00 am 
5:30 pm 
8:00 am 
10:30 am 

READINGS &  MASS INTENTIONS  SEPTEMBER 17-25, 2022 

 
 
 
Kelly Barker 
Bill Brundage 
Vita Cano 
Jim Easterling 
Gene Fisher 
Josephine Gonzalez  
Jim Hill 
June Hill 
Carmen Holt 
Joan Smith 
Kailyn & Charis Whaley 
 

Deployed Military 
Meagan Abad, LT 

Matthew D. Fuller,PV2 
William W. Fuller II, PFC 
Edward R.M. Lopez, SSgt 
Rebekah Meyer, BM3(sw)  

Jacob Tweed, HM3 
Mattison Underhill, USN  

 

If you have a friend or relative who is  
serving in our military and is deployed 

or will be deployed, please contact  
Darlene at bulletin@queenofangels.org. 

Names remain listed for four weeks and can be renewed by contacting  
Darlene Ames at bulletin@queenofangels.org.  

Sunday: Am 8:4-7/Ps 113:1-2, 4-6, 7-8/1 Tm 2:1-8/
Lk 16:1-13 or 16:10-13 
Monday: Prv 3:27-34/Ps 15:2-3a, 3bc-4ab, 5/ 
Lk 8:16-18 
Tuesday: Prv 21:1-6, 10-13/Ps 119:1, 27, 30, 34, 35, 
44/Lk 8:19-21 
Wednesday: Eph 4:1-7, 11-13/Ps 19:2-3, 4-5/ 
Mt 9:9-13 
Thursday: Eccl 1:2-11/Ps 90:3-4, 5-6, 12-13, 14 and 
17bc/Lk 9:7-9 
Friday: Eccl 3:1-11/Ps 144:1b and 2abc, 3-4/ 
Lk 9:18-22 
Saturday: Eccl 11:9—12:8/Ps 90:3-4, 5-6, 12-13, 14 
and 17/Lk 9:43b-45 
Next Sunday: Am 6:1a, 4-7/Ps 146:7, 8-9, 9-10 
[1b]/1 Tm 6:11-16/Lk 16:19-31 

 

September 11, 2022 
  

Envelopes Used  68 
 
Envelope Collections  $ 4,400.00 
Plate Collections  $    383.00 
TOTAL   $ 4,783.00 
 
Missionary Appeal $6,045.00 
       To Date 

Annual Catholic Appeal 
 

Thank you to those who have made a pledge to the  Annual Catholic Appeal 
2022 Collection. It is  encouraging to see your commitment to our Parish   

and the Diocese. If you haven’t done so, pledges  may be placed in the col-
lection or dropped off at the Parish Office.  

 

To date we’ve raised 51% of our goal! Thank You.   
 

PLEDGED: $  15,355.00  BALANCE:  $ 14,645.00    GOAL: $ 30,000.00      
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Adult Faith Formation/RCIA Will meet on Sundays after 
the 10:30 AM Mass in the parish hall. If you are interested 
in learning more about, or joining the Catholic Church, or if 
you are an adult who has not received all of your sacra-

ments, please just show up on Sunday or contact Father David at 
619-445-2145 in the parish office for more information 

 
Faith Formation Volunteers As we begin Faith Formation  
we can always use more volunteers. ASK YOURSELF: is 

God calling ME? If so please consider volunteering. We can use 
your assistance in all areas. No formal training needed. Contact 
Father David at 619-445-2145 to find out how you can help. 

 
Queen of Angels Women's Auxiliary We had  a terrific 
turnout at our first meeting and are excited to begin helping 
others, promote fellowship and meet more “gals” from our 

parish. We welcome all woman of the parish to join as it’s never 
too late. Our  next auxiliary meeting will be on Thursday, Septem-
ber 29, at 5:30 PM in the parish hall. Mark your calendar and hope 
to see you there!  

 
Please take Note  Due to the Priestly Convocation, 
there will be no morning Mass September 27-30. 

Mass will resume on Tuesday, October 4 at 8:00 am. We will 
however be reciting the rosary at 7:30 AM.  

 
Save the Date! Queen of Angels Knights of Columbus 
proudly presents their 3nd Annual Cornhole Tourna-

ment on Saturday, October 15, 2022. Now is the time 
to start planning your teams and strategizing. Cornhole is an easy 
game for all to play. All proceeds will benefit K of C Charities. 

More information to follow shortly. 

 

 

Faith Formation will begin September 25. If you haven’t registered your child/

children yet please do so by September 19. We WILL NOT accept late registrations 
this year. Registration forms can be accessed via a link found on our homepage 
at queenofangels.org, in the parish office, at the entrance to the church or below.  

 

Classes will meet on Sundays from 9:15 am-10:15 am in the hall.  
 

For more information or any questions please contact Father David at 619.445.2145, Monday-Friday, 9:00 am-2:30 pm. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
Parent’s Names:_______________________________________________________________ 
 

Phone #:________________________ Email: ________________________________________ 

 

Children’s Names Age Grade 

      
      
      
      
      
      

Holy Hearts  
Homeschool Co-Op  

 

Please spread the word that our homeschool is in need of  
supplies. If you have any of these that you can donate or could  

purchase, our school will be so very thankful!   
 

Drop your donation off in the parish office in the designated red tub.   
Thank You!  

 

2 thermometers 

6 magnifying glasses 

1 ream of white cardstock 

1 box of thumbtacks     

6 rulers 

10 large marbles 

1 package of metal washers 
3 packs of 9" balloons 

3 handheld mirrors 
3 rolls of masking tape 

5 empty thread spools 

Amazon gift card 
 

For any questions or for more information contact  

Rebecca or Christy at HolyHeartsCoop@gmail.com.  



4 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

The Messenger 

Queen of Angels Church 

 
Friends, 
 
Were it not for my younger brother and sisters, I may have missed the news of Queen Elizabeth II’s 
passing back on September 8th. Of course, it probably would have been impossible to not hear about 
that eventually, given that one of my sisters and her family currently live in the United Kingdom. 
Thanks to modern technology, that ended up not only being an amazing experience for their family, 
but also a very cool, if also very surreal, experience for me and the rest of us as we get to occasional-
ly see pictures or even short videos of what it is like there as a country mourns the passing of its sov-
ereign. One such video that she shared was when the local magistrate or sheriff (I’m not sure of his 
title) made the proclamation in the town square of the crowning of King Charles III. Honestly, I think 
my first thought was, “Only the Brits could pull something like this off without it feeling ostentatious.” 
But as I continued to listen to the proclamation, I was struck by how religious and deeply spiritual the 
language being used was. There were mentions of God’s mercy, His grace, and recognizing the responsibility 
of the English Monarch to be the “Defender of the Faith.” In particular, towards the end there was the solemn 
acknowledgement and request to God Himself, when the magistrate said, “beseeching God, by whom Kings 
and Queens do reign, to bless His Majesty…” And of course, the royal pronouncement ended with, “God save 
the King!” It is easy to joke about freedom and liberty when we bring up the United Kingdom, especially given 
how our own country first got its start. But I think this can serve as a good reminder to us of many things, per-
haps most notably in this case the importance that religion and faith do have and must have in all areas of life, 
including public life, and yes, even in politics and the shaping of culture. And while we can and should pray for 
both the new King of England in addition to our own civil and religious leaders, let us also give thanks that our 
True Sovereign, Jesus Christ, is not only King of Kings and Lord of Lords, but is also the Prince of Peace. 
 
In the Name of Our Eternal King, 
 

Fr. David 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

September 18, 2022 

Blessing of Catechists 
 

Jesus, on the road to Emmaus, 
your followers were frightened and alone; 
you had just been put to death on a cross. 

They met a man on the road leading away from  
Jerusalem who told them all about you 

and what your presence among them meant. 
They did not realize that the man speaking and  

walking with them was you, raised from the dead. 
When their eyes were opened and they received the 
gift of faith, they turned around to spread the word. 

 
We ask you to bless all your disciples who now work  

as catechists in our parishes. Bless them and  
give encouragement to their work, that it will have  

an impact upon the world. We ask all this in your name, 
Jesus, our companion on the road from Emmaus. 

 
Amen. 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

 

What We Believe:  
The Beauty of the Catholic Faith 

 
Tuesday Bible Studies has/will resume. Queen of Angels is offering two, 10 week studies. 

 
 Tuesday evenings from 6 pm-8 pm. (This class has begun but it’s not too late to join.)  

 

AND  
 

Tuesday mornings, beginning September 20, from 9 am-11 am. 
 

What is the Catholic Church all about?  What does it mean to be Catholic? What do Catholics actually believe? 
Maybe you’ve been Catholic your entire life. Maybe you’re just beginning to explore the Catholic Faith. Wherever you may be in 

your journey, you will be profoundly moved by the beauty and the richness of the Catholic Church. 
 

To sign up and purchase the study set visit  
ascensionpress.com/collections/what-we-believe-the-beauty-of-the-catholic-faith 

 
Study set is $29.95 plus shipping. 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

 
DIOCESAN SYNOD 

 
Earlier this year our parish held a group ses-
sion to listen to our faithful’s experiences in 
the Church, a process called a Synod. The 
diocese of San Diego will offer a opportunity 
for Queen of Angels parishioners to be 
heard, this time via a survey.  
 
This survey is particularly important for 
those who did not participate in our church 
session to participate on a diocesan level. 
The insight wwe gather will be used to re-
spond to the needs of the faithful at all of 
its levels of our Church. 

 
The survey can be found at:  

www.surveymonkey.com/r/SanDiegoSynod 
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The purpose of the Beginning Experience ministry is to facilitate the grief process for widowed, separated, and 
divorced  persons, enabling them to again love themselves, others, and God. We offer quality grief resolution programs 
presented by trained peer ministers who have experienced the same loss of marriage themselves. The program is de-
signed to lead grieving people to a new beginning in their lives when they are ready. 
 
A key to the program is facing your feelings, no matter how deeply they are buried.  We believe that feelings cause grief 
for a significant loss and they can help resolve it: Individuals participate in the death and resurrection of Christ as they 
live in the world today. 
 
The group leaders have all had the loss experience and can effectively walk with participants for whom the experience is 
new and hard.  
 
The invitation to recover offers an opportunity to transform one’s life, freeing individuals to love self, others, and God in 
new and deeper ways. 
 

One weekend…All the difference 
 

Date: October 7-9,2022 
Location: Prince of Peace Abbey, Oceanside, CA 

 
Cost: $300 (includes program, lodging, 5 delicious meals, beverages, and follow-up reunion event.) To ensure your reg-
istration, a $100 non-refundable deposit is required with completed application. Checks made payable to Beginning Expe-
rience of San Diego. Please do not let the cost of the weekend prevent you from attending as payment arrangements are 
available. 
 
Contacts: Vicki Fach:858-748-2273, Cathy Savel: 619-222-9093, Nish Carmedy: 330-607-8774 (Spanish), Email Begin-
ningExperienceSD@gmail.com 
 

Early registration is strongly encouraged.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
We give thanks to God for the recent overturning of Roe v. Wade by the Supreme Court, but the situation in 

California for the unborn has become even worse since then, as leftist pro-aborts have leaned into trying  
to make California an “abortion sanctuary” for other states. In some ways things are even more dire than  

before, so we are already looking ahead to  
40 Days for Life campaign, which will run from September 28-November 6.  

 
Along with our neighboring parishes, we will be manning the sidewalk outside the Planned Parenthood in El 
Cajon on Tuesdays, and our first day will be Tuesday, October 4, the Feast of Saint Francis of Assisi. Please 
see the sign-up sheet by the main entrance of the church if you are interested in getting involved, and keep 

our state, our leaders, and especially the unborn and their mothers in prayer! 
 

Please contact Patricia at hansenpat@msn.com or 619-445-3822 for more information. 

 
 

 
 

                  Exercise daily - Walk with the Lord.  


